

PRINCIPAL REPORT

Mrs. Tracie Christensen

TO: Emmetsburg School Board

FROM: Tracie Christensen, Secondary Principal

RE: March School Board Report

Parent-Teacher Conferences: The District held parent-teacher conferences on Tuesday, March 7th and Wednesday, March 8th from 3:00 to 6:30 p.m. The High School also scheduled an informational meeting on Wednesday, March 8th, for any students and parents interested in learning more about the Advanced Placement classes offered, how they are graded, and identify if these classes are appropriate for their student. There was a great turn out to this informational meeting and we look forward to expanding these opportunities for students. Conference attendance at the High School was minimal, however, we know at the High School level that parents e-mail when they have questions regarding the information shared with them throughout the semester on JMC and Google Classroom. Freshmen parents held 27 conferences regarding 17 students. Sophomore parents attended 15 conferences regarding 7 students. Junior parents attended 11 conferences regarding 7 students. And Seniors held 12 conferences regarding 8 students.

National Honor Society Induction Night: We have decided this year to move the National Honor Society Induction Ceremony to its own night. This event will be held on March 27th at 7:00 p.m. in the auditorium. Letters will be sent to all who will be inducted in the NHS. Congratulations to the students who will be honored. The Board is invited to this event. The Academic Awards Night will be combined with the Rotary Scholarship Night on Tuesday, May 9th. We want to combine these two events so students see where their academic success can lead and the support the community offers in scholarships awarded.

<u>ISASP</u>: It is that time of year again, we will start the state assessment ISASP, during the week of March 27th. We are working on scheduling these assessments to have them completed in the time designated by the state. We will once again complete these assessments online and look forward to reviewing the results.

<u>Reminder</u>: Don't forget to support our Band Boosters as they bring "Looney Lutherans" to perform on Friday, March 24th at 7:00 p.m. in the Auditorium.